
Agenda

Warren Selectboard

June 8, 2021
VIA Zoom

6:00 PM

6:00 PM - Public Comment

6:05 PM -Approval of Lister Grand List Extension

6:10 PM - Covid Up Date -Jeff Campbell

6:25 PM - Mask Mandate Discussion

6:35 PM-Project Recap

6:45 PM - Approval of Minutes from May 25, 2021

6:46 PM -Approval of Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants

6:47 PM-Other Business

**Agenda Subject to Change**

Weekly: https://us04web.zoom.us/meeting/uZErf-6sQz8o-

oBlDfOMkLTV6vElzCsiag/ics?^^

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us04web.zoom.us/i/456874542

Meeting ID: 456 874 542

One tap mobile

+13017158592,,456874542# US (Germantown)

+13126266799,,456874542# US (Chicago)

Dial by your location

+1 301 715 8592 US (Germantown)

+1312 626 6799 US (Chicago)

+1 929 205 6099 US (New York)

+1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma)

+1 346 248 7799 US (Houston)

+1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose)

Meeting ID: 456 874 542

Find your local number: httDS://us04web.zoom.us/u/kBWXUBvHM



Minutes of June 8, 2021

Warren Selectboard

6:00 PM
VIA Zoom

Members Present: Andrew Cunningham, Chair, Luke Youmell, Vice Chair, Bob Ackland, Camilla Behn &

Devin Klein Corrigan.

Others Present: Hadley Laskowski, Alex Dickinson, MRVT, Amy Kretz, Jeff Campbell.

6:00 PM - Public Comment - None.

6:05 PM - Lister Extension for Grand List - Mr. Cunningham commented that this is something that the

Listens do each year preparing the Grand Tax List prior lodging it with State. They are making final

corrections to the Grand List.

Motion by Mr. Youmell to approve the Lister Extension, second by Mr. Ackland. All in Favor: VOTE: 5-0

6:06 PM - Covid Update - Jeff Campbell - See attached report.

6:07 PM - Mask Mandate Discussion - The Governors Executive Order States: "Businesses and non-

profit and government entities shall continue to implement measures notifying unvaccinated customers

or clients of the requirement to wear masks of facial coverings in public indoor spaces. This notice may

include, but shall not be limited to, posting signage stating that masks or cloth facial coverings are

required and denial of entry or service to customers or clients who decline to wear masks or facial

coverings.

/The legislative body of each municipality may enact more strict local requirements regarding mask use

than those set forth herein. Businesses may also enact more strict requirements regarding mask use

than those set forth herein/7 (A complete Executive Order is attached).

The Governor has stated that if Vermont has reached the 80% vaccination rate by June 15, 2021, he will

drop all restrictions and as stated July 4th all restrictions will be dropped.

Mr. Cunningham asked the board if the board is ready to drop the Town Mandate Mask Facial

Ordinance? Mr. Campbell commented that businesses should have a choice and many have already

been changing their polices with the guidance. The only reason he can see not dropping the Mask

Mandate would be the Library and Town Offices. The library has children coming in under 12 that are

not vaccinated. The board does have authority over the Town Buildings on requiring the public to wear a

facial covering and can restrict services to clients who do not comply with it in the Town Buildings. The

Town Hall rentals could have a statement on the rental agreement that they must follow the CDC

Universal Guidelines entering at their own risk.

The Warren Selectboard enacted the following: The Warren Selectboard is rescinding its mask mandate

effective June 9, 2021 and will follow current Universal Guidance as laid out by the State of Vermont.

The Town Hall, which includes the library, and the Municipal Building will continue to require masks by

all. Please see amendment 16 to Executive Order 01-20, which states:



Page 2

The legislative body of each municipally may enact more strict local requirements regarding mask use

than those set forth herein. Businesses may also enact more strict requirements regarding mask use

than those set forth herein.

Also, in following with current Universal Guidance, individual businesses can enact their own mask

mandates.

Motion by Mr. Youmell to approve the amendment change to the Town of Warren Mask/Facial Covering

Ordinance as drafted, second by Ms. Klein Corrigan. All in Favor: VOTE: 5-0.

6:45 PM - Project Recap -Ms. Klein Corrigan had requested a project recap to bring her up to speed on

town projects. Mr. Cunningham explained how the projects start with the budget process and how

they come about for scheduling the following year. Below is a list of them:

1. The Covered Bridge Rehabilitation Project

2. German Flats Drainage Project

3. Town Hall Lighting Project

4. School/Town Share Generator Project

5. East Warren Cemetery Culvert Installation

6. Sewer Upgrade

7. Paving/Crack Sealing

8. Town Garage

9. Land Use Development Regulations Re-write

Ms. Klein Corrigan commented that she has been reading the job descriptions for the Town highway and

it is unclear on whether they are finalized. Ms. Youmell commented that the job descriptions do stand

as they are written and commented that he had sent an email over to the board on highway projects.

Mr. Ackland explained the history of the development of road plan over the years and how that plan is

put together. It was group effort of the DPW (Barry Simpson), Road Foreman, Town Administrator and

one board member. The plan is put together by the committee and then then is presented to the

Board. Ms. Klein Corrigan also inquired who is the liaison between the highway and Selectboard. Mr.

Cunningham commented that Mr. Ackland and Mr. Youmell have been sharing the role. Ms. Klein

Corrigan commented that it is written differently in the job description as the foreman is the one who is

suppose to be reporting to the whole board informing all board members of what is happening with the

roads, equipment, paving etc. Mr. Youmell commented that he and Mr. Ackland have been a sounding

board for the highway to communicate to get answers to daily questions. Mr. Behn commented that

the board needs to substitute less hand holding by the board and to encourage the foreman to take the

leadership role and not rely on the two board members for decisions. Mr. Ackland agreed with Ms.

Behn that the Road Foreman needed to be pushed into this leadership role and make the hard

decisions. Ms. Klein Corrigan appreciated the email from Mr. Youmell regarding what the highway was

doing to keep informed on the projects of the town.

Mr. Cunningham commented that the PC has been working hard on the Land Use Development

Regulations as it is a complete overhaul rewrite. He has been hearing and seeing a lot of feedback

coming in regarding the changes.



June 9, 2021

RE: Town of Warren Mask Mandate

The Warren Selectboard is rescinding its mask mandate effective June 9, 2021 and will follow current

Universal Guidance as laid out by the state of Vermont.

The Town Hall, which includes the library, and the Municipal building will continue to require masks by

all. Please see amendment 16 to Executive Order 01-20, which states:

The legislative body of each municipality may enact more strict local requirements

regarding mask use than those set forth herein. Businesses may also enact more

strict requirements regarding mask use than those set forth herein.

Also in following with current Universal Guidance, individual businesses can enact their own mask

mandates.

The Warren Selectboard

Signature:lature: SMW^WUf^,
andrew cunningham (Jun 9,2%1 10:20 EDT)

Email: propertymanagement@gmavt.net

>ienature:
Robert M Ackland (Jun 9, 202110:22 EDT)

Email: ackland@gmavtcom

Signature:>< ^u^y^uyMlL
LukeYoumell (Jun 9,202114:40 EDT)

Email: luke@birddogvt.com

Signature: -1^^4-^.j^
Camilla W Behn (Jun 9, 202115:47 EDT)

Email: ccbehn@gmavt.com

Signature: --3^^
Devin CORRIGAN^Jun 9, 202116:13 EDT)

Email: devintklein@gmail.com
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Ms. Klein Corrigan commented that DRB received copies to review for comments as they have to

implement them in their decisions. Mr. Cunningham commented there have been comments

regarding they seem to pit landowner against landowner, districts and zones have changed.

Ms. Behn commented that the PC meetings have been more of informational meetings about the

process and why things changed so they don't get into depth of answering questions. The public

hearings as required by State Statutes have not started for the public to comment on specific things in

the regulations. Ms. Behn commented that the PC may have not really been clear on what these

meetings were intended for. The general feeling is that people would like to have in person hearings.

Which brings up the subject of the Selectboard starting in person meetings again. The board talked

over that they could be ready for in person meetings at the next meeting in June 22, 2021. Ms. Klein

Corrigan asked if we would have zoom capabilities for the public that still had reservations about going

out. Mr. Youmell commented he is working on setting something up to have these capabilities One

suggestion was have a laptop available for Zoom. Ms. Laskowski (VR) commented that Moretown had

tried that but people couldn't hear what was being said and don't put it in the comer of room. The

board decided that they would start their in-person meetings on June 22, 2021 starting at 6:00 PM.

Other Business:

Warren Covered Bridge Bid - Ms. Jones presented the bid and funding information from Dubois & King

regarding the Warren Covered Bridge Rehabilitation Project. The bid was twice the amount of the

engineers estimate and with Covid materials have increased substantially. Dubois & King will analyze

the bid amounts and see where and why the cost was so high. The board felt it was in the best interest

of the Town to rebid the project in late winter early spring for more competitive bids.

Motion by Ms. Klein Corrigan to reject the one bid from Alpine Construction/ LLC, second by Ms.

Youmell. All in Favor: VOTE: 5-0.

Town Garage Site - Ms. Klein asked for a little background on the Town of Warren's Planning at looking

at sites for moving the Town Garage. Mr. Ackland commented that the Planning Commission had

researched a few sites and it all came back to the re-building on the originally site. Mr. Ackland

commented that the Bobbin Mill site presented some challenges and the Town owned Gravel Pit Site

has some legal implications tied to it and this Selectboard is not willing to go in that direction against

another selectboards decision. Mr. Cunningham commented that this has been one project that has

been kicked down the road since he started.

Old Road Side Mower - Mr. Youmell brought up for the Road Foreman that the Town has and old road

side mower that doesn't run and has received an offer of $2,500. Ms. Klein Corrigan suggested calling

Bolduc's and seeing how much the Town would get for salvage. If Bolduc's price is lower, then accept

the offer of $2,500.

Mac Truck - Highway - Mr. Youmell brought up that Mr. Bombard wants to replace Chris's truck and

move Chris's present Salvage truck as the spare and trading the Mac. He is going to limp the Mac

through another winter but wanted to start to get bid prices on new trucks now to start the process of

purchasing a new truck for next year.
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7:54 PM - Approval of Minutes for May 25, 2021 - Motion by Mr. Youmell to approve the Minutes of

May 25, 2021, second by Ms. Behn. All in Favor: VOTE: 5-0.

7:55 PM -Approval of Accounts Payable Warrants- Motion by Mr. Ackland to approve the accounts

payable warrants as presented for $46,743.14, second by Ms. Behn. All in Favor: VOTE: 5-0.

7:57PM - Approval of Payroll Warrants - Motion by Mr. Ackland to approve the payroll warrants as

presented for $24,027.71, second by Ms. Behn. All in Favor: VOTE: 5-0.

8:00 PM - Motion by adjourn by Mr. Youmell, second by Mr. Ackland. All in Favor: VOTE: 5-0.

Minutes Respectfully Submitted by,

Cindi Jones, Warren Town Administrator

An^fe^ CunningharQ, Chair

^-^L...
Bob Ackland

T^t^
nn Klein Comgan



COVID-19 Report for June 8, 2021

Total Cases: 24,371

Cases statewide in the last 14 days: 76 which averages out to 38 a week

Total Probable Cases Overall: 726

Currently Hospitalized: 4 with 2 in the ICU

Recent Cases in Washington County in the last 14 days: 4

Total Cases in Washington County since the beginning: 1,898

Breakthrough Cases: 239, 1% of cases since 1/2021 have been among Fully-vaccinated Vermonters

Deaths: 256 with 0 in the last 14 days

Total People Tested: 400,109

Total Tests: 1,705,027

Tested in the last 14 days: 17,786

Total Completely Vaccinated: 407,000 up nearly 33,200 in 2 weeks

Total Vaccinated: 450,027

Overall Progress w/ at least One Dose: 71.8%, age 12+ is 81.3%

Washington County Progress w/ at least One Dose: 82.2% up nearly 1.5% from 2 weeks ago

Vaccine Doses Received: 910,100 up 8,900 from 2 weeks ago

Regional Numbers

® NY has 2,112,000 cases an increase of 6,000 cases

® MA has 709,000 cases an increase of 1,000 cases

® NH has 99,300 cases an increase of 400 cases

® Maine has 68,800 cases an increase of 500 cases

Regional Vaccination Numbers as of 6.21.2118+ Population

• NY

o Fully Vacdnated: 9,773,000

o % of Population fully vaccinated: 63.2%

• MA

o Fully Vaccinated: 4,118,000

o % of Population fully vaccinated: 60%

• NH

o Fully Vaccinated: 743,000

o % of Population fully vaccinated: 54.8%

• ME

o Fully Vaccinated: 768,000

o % of Population fully vaccinated: 59.9%



Cases

• Current cases counts in the area as of 6/16/21 (2 week totals)

o Warren 34, an increase of 0

o Waitsfield 66, an increase of 0

o Moretown 38, an increase of 0

o Fayston less than 5,

o Waterbury 184, an increase of
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Doses Administered

per TOOK

% At Least 1 Dose
(Eligible)

% Fully Vaccinated

% At Least 1 Dose

% Fully Vaccinated

65+ per 100K

r Vermont is 1st in the Country on
Vaccines Administered Per 100K

80,000



Vermont Vaccination Data

Vaccination by County Age 12+

The percent of the county population age 12+ that has received at (east one
dose of the vaccine
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STATE OF VERMONT

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT

ADDENDUM 16 TO AMENDED AND RESTATED EXECUTIVE ORDER NO. 01-20

[Extension of State of Emergency Declared March 13,2020;and

Use of Facial Coverings]

WHEREAS, on Friday, March 13, 2020, the Governor issued Executive Order 01-20, Declaration

of State of Emergency ("Executive Order95)., as amended and restated June 15 5 2020 ("Amended

and Restated Executive Order"), declaring a state of emergency for the State of Vermont in

response to COVID-19; and

WHEREAS, all in the region, including Vermont, have experienced community

transmission ofCOVTD-19 which led to hundreds of thousands of cases and thousands of deaths

within a five hour drive of Vermont's borders; and

WHEREAS, the Governor, in consultation with the Vermont Department of Health (VDH), has

initiated sustained efforts to protect property and public health, and to ensure public safety in this

health emergency including issuing the Executive Order, as amended and restated, and Directives

issued pursuant to the Executive Order to limit in-person contact, such as limiting the size of

gatherings, closure of schools and the institution of remote learning through the end of the 2019-

2020 school year, directing the postponement of non-essential medical and surgical procedures,

suspending the operation of close contact businesses, requiring telecommuting and work from

home, requiring Vermonters to stay home and stay safe with exceptions for essential purposes and

suspending the operation of businesses which were not deemed critical to public health and safety

and national and economic security; and

WHEREAS, beginning in April 2020., the Governor undertook a cautious, measured and data-

based approach to restarting Vermont's economy to minimize the risk to the public by limiting the

spread of infection in our communities to protect the most vulnerable, while reopening business,

non-profit, government and recreation sectors in a safe and effective way; and

WHEREAS, in connection with the Governor's cautious, measured and data-based approach to

restarting Vermont's economy in a safe and effective way, on April 20,2020, the Governor issued

Addendum 10 to the Executive Order that established health and safety requirements to be

followed by all employers and employees, mcluding mandatory facial coverings for employees

when in the presence of others, and strongly encouraged all Vermonters to wear facial coverings

when in the presence of others; and

WHEREAS, modeling studies done for the State clearly show that, but for the mitigation measures

taken by the Governor, the number ofCOVID-19 hospitalizations and COVED-19 related deaths

in the State would have had a much more devastating effect on Vermonters and threatened to

overwhehn the capacity of the Vermont health care system; and
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The legislative body of each municipality may enact more strict local requirements

regarding mask use than those set forth herein. Businesses may also enact more

strict requirements regarding mask use than those set forth herein.

To of restrictions, and a to normal operations and

full mobility, municipalities and business should encourage all residents,

employees and customers to be vaccinated at the earliest opportunity.



IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

1. 1 5, 2021, the as and 5,2020,and

all and in full and
on 15, 2021, at the in

VDH and DPS shall the and to or the
of Emergency.

2. Use« 7(f) and

Use is in its to as

(f) or

L can

a and or

by or

and and

For the of this are fully for
CO VID-19 the in a
Pfizer or or 2 a of

the Johnson and

iL Unvaccinated People. Unvaccinated people are not to

coverings over nose and mouth they are in outdoor public spaces, provided

or prolonged close contact with unvaccinated people from outside

can be avoided.

For the of section, people of all children, are

unvaccinated when they have not completed a vaccination series.

For clarity, "sustained or prolonged contact9 is defined as more than several

minutes. "Close contact" is defined as being less six feet an individual

from outside your household. For example^ masking would not be required when

passing someone on the sidewalk or at an outdoor market. Put another way, when

you are outdoors, masks are only required when you are in a crowd or with

multiple other households where you cannot avoid close contact.

The Commissioner of VDH, with the approval of the Governor, is hereby

delegated the authority to implement and update guidance required for

unvaccinated people regarding the use of masks or cloth facial coverings indoors

or outdoors in in public.

Nothing in this Order or any other State health and safety guidance shall require

the use of a mask or cloth facial covering by any person when is

in strenuous exercise or activity, for anyone under the age of 2, any child or

with a or developmental issue or is complicated or
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NOW THEREFORE, I, Philip B. Scott, by virtue of the authority vested m me as Governor of

by the of Vermont, the set in 20 V«S.A.

§§ 8, 9 and 11 and 15, 2021, the of
for the of Vermont be on Tuesday, 15,

2021.



This Addendum 16 to the Amended and Restated Executive Order shall take effect upon

signing. Effective May 15, 2021^ the Amended and Restated Executive Order shall continue

in full force and effect until midnight on June 15., 20215 at which time the Governor., in

consultation with the Vermont Department of Health and the Department of Public Safety

shall assess the emergency and determine whether to amend or extend the Amended and

Restated Executive Order, including the Addenda and Directives thereto.

By the Governor:

Philip B. Sco
Governor

^^SK^ ^ "(AJL^-
Brittney L. \^orf
Secretary of Civil and Military Affairs

Addendum 16 to the Amended and Restated Executive Order No. 01-20

Dated: May 14,2021


